
Selectmen’s Meeting 

May 7, 2012 

4:00 pm 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the Fred B. Morgan Jr. Meeting Room, 

Town Hall. Members present were: Michael J. Donaroma, Chairman; Margaret Serpa; and Arthur 

Smadbeck.  

 

At 4:00 pm Mr. Donaroma opened the meeting. The Board then approved the following items: 

 

The minutes of April 30, 2012.  

 

A Common Victualler License for Skinny’s Fat Sandwiches. 

 

Mr. Donaroma then opened the scheduled Nstar hearing for permission to install about 30’ of 

cable and conduit under South Water St. to #6 S. Water Street. Present from Nstar was Karen 

Corriveau, Right of Way Agent. Representing the owners of the property was Gino Courtney. 

 Stuart Fuller, Highway Superintendent was also present.  

 

Mr. Fuller reminded the Board that the project had to be done before May 15th which is the cutoff 

date for street work down town for the summer. There would be no disruption of the road because 

they were going to bore under it. If any damage were to occur he asked that it be restored.  

 

Ms. Serpa moved to approve the application with the deadline to finish before May 15th and to 

restore any damage to the road or sidewalk, if any. Mr. Smadbeck seconded. Unanimous.  

 

Mr. Donaroma asked if there was any further business. Ms. Rose stated that the Police Chief 

wanted to let everyone know that the Prom was on Saturday and that some parking spaces would 

be blocked off at the Yacht Club and the Harbor View.  

 

The Board extended all expiring appointments to Committees and Boards to May 14, 2012. 

 

Mr. Donaroma then reminded everyone it was the Pink and Green Weekend and wished everyone 

a good time.  

 

Ms. Serpa moved to adjourn at 4:04 PM. Mr. Smadbeck seconded. Unanimous.   

   

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________________________        Assistant  

Michael J. Donaroma, Chairman 

           

__________________________ 

Margaret E. Serpa 

 

__________________________ 

Arthur Smadbeck 

Board of Selectmen 

 


